
        HERCULES POLICE DEPARTMENT 
WATCH COMMANDER’S SHIFT REPORT 

 
DATE: May 23, 2023  TIME:    0700-0700          DAY: Tuesday 

 
THE FOLLOWING CASES ONLY REFLECT A PARTIAL LIST OF ACTUAL 

CASES TAKEN. CALLS FOR SERVICE NOT GENERATING WRITTEN 
REPORTS ARE NOT USUALLY LISTED. All THOSE ARRESTED ARE 

PRESUMED INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY  
 
Fraud: On May 23, 2023, at approximately 1:06 pm, the victim (V) arrived at the Police 
Department lobby to report fraud. V was alerted by a collections agency that a T-Mobile 
account had been opened under her name and her social security number. The T-Mobile 
account had a balance of $3,620 dollars that was sent to collections. V did not open the 
account and has no idea who did. There are no suspect leads. H23-00538 
 
Grand Theft: On May 23, 2023,at 7:30 pm, an Officer was dispatched to Safeway, 4080 San 
Pablo Ave, for a reported theft of bicycles. The two 16 year old victims rode their bicycles to 
Safeway at approximately 7:00 pm. They parked their bikes, unsecured, in the designated bike 
area in front of the store and then went inside the store. Approximately 5 minutes later, they 
returned to their bikes and noticed the bikes were gone. The two boys contacted their moms, 
who both responded to Safeway to pick them up. Their mothers then contacted HPD to report 
the theft. The combined estimated value of the bicycles is $1,300.00. The investigation is 
ongoing. H23-00539  
 
Residential Burglary: On May 23, 2023, at 7:55 pm, an Officer was dispatched to the 2000 
block of Clark St. for the report of a residential burglary that occurred earlier in the day. The 
Reporting Party (RP), 34 year old female, stated an unknown suspect entered her garage at 
approximately 5:55 pm and stole her 30 year old brother’s (V-Victim) $1,300.00 BMC bicycle. 
At the time the theft occurred, the RP stated the garage door was left open so that her kids 
could come and go as they played outside. Surveillance video from neighboring homes 
captured video of the incident and officers were able to get a description of the suspect and 
his clothing. The suspect in the video is described as an adult male, approximately 25 years 
old. The suspect left behind a mountain bike on the RP’s driveway, which was processed for 
DNA and collected as evidence. On May 24, 2023, at approximately 12:36 am, HPD Officers 
were in the area of California St. in Rodeo on a call. An Officer spotted a male suspect riding 
a bicycle along the sidewalk, while hand towing a BMC bicycle that matched V’s bike. The 
suspect was detained without incident and was identified as a 29 year old male transient out 
of Rodeo. The suspect was wearing the exact same clothes as the suspect captured in the 
above-mentioned surveillance video. Upon further investigation, it was determined that the 
BMC bicycle in the suspect’s possession was the one stolen from the RP’s garage. The BMC 
bicycle was collected and brought back to HPD. The RP and V later responded to HPD, and 
V confirmed it was his bike. The BMC bicycle was returned to V, and the suspect was 
transported to Martinez Detention Facility. H23-00540   


